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Division of Finance and Facilities Management
	
	Purchasing Department  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


April 19, 2010

Addendum #2 To

Request for Proposal

For Design Services for the Hilberry Gateway Project Study
PROJECT WSU  189-178578
Dated April 6, 2010
Minutes of the Pre-bid Conference

IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE:  Effective December 1, 2007, bid notices will be sent only to those Vendors registered to receive them via our Bid Opportunities Listserve service.  To register, to http://www.purchasing.wayne.edu/Building_Design.html , and click on the “Join our Listserve” link at the top of the page.  Instructions are at the top of the page, and the Building Design Listserv service is on this page.

The mandatory pre-bid conference for Design Services for the Hilberry Gateway Project Study was held on April 19, 2010 at 11:00 a.m. Anne Vandenbussche, Christa Azar and Ken Doherty reviewed the highlights of the pre-bid package, especially concerning details such as proposal due dates and who vendors may contact during the live proposal process. 

As a point of information, the University Master Plan is available at www.facilities.wayne.edu.   

A copy of the sign in sheet is included on the web posting of this document at http://www.purchasing.wayne.edu/Building_Design.html. 

Numerous questions and answers were addressed at the pre-bid meeting. Some of the issues were as follows: 

· CLARIFICATION: Reminder, as noted in Addendum No. 1, we are extending the question deadline to April 22, 2010.  Questions are due by noon on April 22, 2010. Proposals remain due on April 29, 2010 as originally scheduled.  
· The short list will be announced during the week of May 7, 2010.
· Consultants should define all Joint Venture relationships, included in the consulting team, and the responsibilities of each in their executive summary so that the University can easily identify this information.  
· Vendor will need to supply as part of the deliverables, a project schedule for the complete project, using estimated time frames for each phase of the project through the Marketing.  They should also provide a timeline for the work associated with this study, in other words, this phase of the project.  
· Deliverables related to this study are outlined in the RFP.  Deliverables that are to be included in the vendors cost, are outlined in the RFP.  Acceptable and unacceptable reimbursable costs are outlined in part H of Section V.  Any items to be considered as reimbursable should be specifically outlined in the vendor’s proposal. 
· The University requires 10 total copies of the RFP response.  One original clearly marked, and 9 copies.  In addition, the University is requesting one digital copy of the response to this RFP.  
· Though this phase of the project does not require construction documentation all University standards should be referenced for future adherence.  The web site to reference vendors to for University Construction Design Standards is http://www.facilities.wayne.edu/dcs/Genin.htm.  While the General Conditions of Construction and Supplementary General Conditions for Construction of the Contract deal principally with the responsibilities and obligations of the Construction Manager, it is understood and acknowledged that they also define requirements for the Design Professional’s performance. As a result the General Conditions of Construction and Supplementary General Conditions for Construction of the Contract pertaining to this Project are expressly incorporated into this Agreement. It is expressly understood that the Design Professional is not responsible for the construction of the Work.
· The maximum number of pages a proposal can have is 30 pages.  This count includes all forms and executive summary.  30 Pages means one-sided sheets with a font size NO SMALLER than 11 point. Covers and tabs not included in this count.

· The Level of Effort Table has been updated to include Cost Schedule C with Conceptual and Schematic efforts.  The Level of Effort Table Schedule C is attached to these minutes as a separate document.  The Level of Effort Table must be included as part of the response to this RFP.  
· Vendors are required to note any concerns or modifications they may have as part of their proposal submission. In the absence of any noted concerns, the University will understand that the Vendor is willing to accept our contract “as is”.

· The title “Hilberry Gateway Project” isn’t intended to convey a complete redesign of the Theater exterior and neighboring space.  However, it is anticipated that the work will result in a more inviting space that signifies that one is entering into the Wayne State campus area.

· The Theater is listed as having historic significance.

· The front (north elevation) of the building is not to be expanded, but the deteriorated condition of the building envelope will be addressed as part of the project.  Expansion of the back portion (South end of the building), is anticipated to provide more and better space for the actors.

· The University property associated with this project extends to the black fence to the west of the building, to Hancock on the north, to Cass on the east and to Forest on the south.  
· The parking lot located on the south side of the building is University owned.

· The alley in the rear of the building remains a public easement.

· It is understood that the Mackenzie House may be impacted as a result of any expansion.  Vendors are cautioned to refrain from approaching the Mackenzie House and/or any of its occupants when viewing the site, to avoid any unnecessary concerns on their part.

· As part of the deliverables, the project team will be required to establish an anticipated University Operating Cost for Theater Facility Operations.  Operating Cost should include normal utilities and other plant operating costs to keep the building in excellent running condition.

· Assisting the University in establishing a project timeline, phasing plan, etc. is part of this study.  It is anticipated that the project will need to be performed in phases, both to accommodate ongoing fund raising efforts and the logistics of keeping the theater open through much of the renovation.
· The silent phase of the next University Capital Campaign effort is currently underway, and it is anticipated that some of the funding will come from this source.
· The Hilberry Theatre is currently conducting as many as 110 performances per year.

· Future use of the building may include musicals and other more modern forms of Theater.

· The proposed Black Box Theater should be a flexible multi-purpose space.

· Modernization of Sound & Light systems should be part of the project.

· Acoustical considerations should be part of the overall project.

· Currently, there is little intrusive noise from outside the building, but internal electrical and mechanical systems can be heard in the auditorium area.

· The potential anticipated budget has not been finalized.
· Available drawings have been posted to the website for the Vendor’s convenience, and are considered to be part of Addendum No. 1.  
· The architectural backgrounds have been posted to the website, and are considered to be part of Addendum No. 1.  

· Current seating is listed at 534, and ideal capacity is somewhere around 580 to 600 patrons.  Current configuration of the seating is already acceptable to the University, and is not the driving force behind the renovation.

· Vendors will need to assess whether existing seating should be replaced and/or reupholstered.

· Vendors should include the concepts of sustainability / LEED Certification in their proposals.  It is anticipated that the project will required at a minimum the ability to achieve a LEED silver rating.  The University reserves the right to determine whether to apply for certification.
· Presently, the intended funding would be at least partially through private donors, but actual funding alternatives have not been fully explored.  The marketing plan associated with the deliverables for this study is intended to assist with this effort (pictures, 3-D renditions, etc.).  The University will be responsible for actual Marketing efforts.

· Water infiltration in the basement is being addressed through a separate contract, and work will be completed during the summer of 2010.

· A Hazardous Materials study / survey will be coordinated by the University outside of this study.
· Vendors do not need to concern themselves with Parking as part of the project.  The University expects that adequate parking is already available through surrounding University-owned parking spaces, such as the Forest – Warren parking structure No. 8.
· Vendors may disregard the “NOTE:  The University expects the design professional to fully participate in partnering activities throughout the life of the project” stated at the end of Section III.  However, the successful Vendor will be expected to participate in focus groups and other such meetings or activities. 

· A copy of the sign in sheet is included on the web posting of this document at http://www.purchasing.wayne.edu/Building_Design.html .

· All clarifications will be posted to the Web.  Vendors are encouraged to check the website periodically.

· Proposals are due to the University by 12:00 noon on April 22, 2010 and must be delivered to the Purchasing Department, located at 5700 Cass Ave, 4th Floor Room 4200, Detroit, MI.  Proposals will be time date stamped and late proposals will be returned unopened.

Attachments to Addendum No. 2:
1. Various record drawings including: Section 1, Section 2, Catwalk Plan and Catwalk Elevation, Basement, 1st Floor, 2nd Floor and Attic plans (to be downloaded from the website).

2. Revised Schedule C - Level of Effort Table
3. General Conditions of the Contract for Construction as defined by AIA Document A201 1970 Edition, and Wayne State University’s Supplementary General Conditions 1997 Edition.  (http://www.facilities.wayne.edu/dcs/Genin.htm)
A second site visit has been scheduled for April 20, 2010 at 2:00 p.m.  Building will be opened and access will be provided to all areas, in case Vendors want to inspect mechanical or electrical systems, etc.

All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Paula Reyes, and copied to Ken Doherty Purchasing Department  Email:  bb2709@wayne.edu and, ac0578@wayne.edu.

Do not contact members of FP&M or the Staff directly as this may result in disqualification of your proposal.

Thank you for interest shown in working with Wayne State University.

Paula Reyes, Purchasing Manager, Purchasing 

CC:
Anne-Lee Vandenbussche, Christa Azar, Attendee list.
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